APPENDIX C

Environment Directorate

Environmental Health

Please ask for: Stephen Eyre

Telephone: 01530 454844

Fax: 01530 454574

Our Ref: Your Ref:

Date: 09 May 2008

Mr D Underwood Coalville Yellow Cabs Suite 3A 1 Marlborough Square Coalville Leicestershire LE67 6JB

Dear Mr Underwood

INCREASE IN FEES FOR VEHICLES OVER 8 YEARS OLD

Thank you for your letter making representations against the increase in fees for vehicles over 8 years old. I can confirm that the letter did arrive within the 28 day consultation period.

The Licensing Section received no other objections and in view of this and the fact your objection was quite specific all the other fee increases came into force on 5 May 2008.

Your representation will now be considered by a committee of members and a decision must be made by 5 July 2008.

I will keep you updated on the progress of this matter.

If you have any questions or queries about this letter, please contact **Stephen Eyre** on telephone number **01530 454844** or by e-mailing **stephen.eyre@nwleicestershire.gov.uk**.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Eyre Licensing Team Leader